The Port Orford-Langlois School District Budget Committee met on Monday, May 19, 2025 at 5:30 PM. The meeting was held at Pacific High School Library, 45525 Highway 101, Sixes Oregon, and on line via Zoom. Board members present in person were Judy Miles, Carol Hacherl, Bob Brown, Angel Ashdown and Korinn Hockett. Budget Committee members present in person were Denise Willms, Sam Ross, and Ken Fliszar. Budget committee members Coraleigh Burdick and Diana Larson were absent. Staff present in person were Aaron Miller, Superintendent, Tara Garratt, Business Manager, Shane Brown, Principal, Stephanie Smith, Administrative Assistant, and Jered Rush, Technology Director. Jered Rush was host for the on-line meeting.

### 1.0 CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTIONS

Board Chair, Judy Miles, called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

## 2.0 PUBLIC INPUT

None.

### 3.0 QUESTIONS ON BUDGET

Aaron Miller stated he had implemented a district spending freeze a few weeks ago in order to reflect the most accurate budget numbers possible. He reiterated because of the government funding forecast timing, creating an accurate budget is always a challenge. June 30, 2025 will be the soonest actual government budget numbers are available. Denise Willms confirmed state entity budgets are always a best guess. Tara Garratt noted the budget was prepared using maximum budget cut numbers, in an effort to remain conservative.

### 4.0 APPROVE BUDGET 2025-2026

Ken Fliszar moved and Dense Willms seconded to approve the Port Orford Langlois 2CJ 2025-2026 budget as presented. Judy Miles, Korinn Hockett, Carol Hacherl, Bob Brown, Angel Ashdown, Denise Willms, Ken Fliszar and Sam Ross all voted in favor. Motion passed unanimously.

# 5.0 ADJOURN

Ken Fliszar moved and Bob Brown seconded to adjourn the meeting. Judy Miles, Korinn Hockett, Carol Hacherl, Bob Brown, Angel Ashdown, Ken Fliszar, Denise Willms, and Sam Ross all voted in favor. Motion passed unanimously.

Denise Willms	Aaron Miller
Budget Committee Chair	Superintendent/Clerk